
 

New Family Referral Incentive Increase 
The new family referral incentive has increased to $300 per family. If you know someone 

interested in JGS School please ask them to call the school office for more information. When the 
new family enrolls, please ask them to list your name on the òreferredó line on the new student 

application and your family will receive a check by mail in January 2019 if your new family 
enrolls at JGS and remains thru Dec. 2018.  

Louisiana State Attendance Law 
¶ Students Pre-K 3 - 6th  absent in excess of 7.5 unexcused days per semester or 15 unexcused 
days total per year are subject to failure unless due to an extended illness. A physicianõs note is 

required.  

¶ If students are absent from school, they are ineligible from participating in ANY  
extracurricular activities. This includes any practices, games, scouting or school sponsored 

events.  

Remember that we are a peanut & fish 

restricted school.   

Please do not send any peanut or fish products to school. 

Mass Uniform Policy  
¶ BOYS wear long pants with white oxford shirt. However, during extremely warm weather boys 

will be allowed to wear school shorts for Mass. Boys in grades 4th-6th are required to wear the 
school neck tie (available at  Midsouth Medical Scrubs on Forsythe Avenue.) 
¶ GIRLS in Pre-K 3 - 3rd grade wear jumpers and girls in 4th - 6th grade wear skirts with sailor 

blouse and blue tie.   
¶ Please send your child to school in the proper uniform on Mass days. School Mass is at 8:10 a.m. 

each Friday and on Holy Days.   
¶ Please refer to the red student handbook or the school website for more information on the 

school uniform policy for Mass. 
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We are so happy to have you all at JGS School! 

JGS Social Media 
Stay up-to-date on school happenings, announcements and school activities by following us on 

Facebook (Jesus the Good Shepherd School), Instagram (@jgsrams1) and Twitter (@jgsrams1). 

You can go under settings in Facebook to News Feed Preferences and choose to see our JGS page 

first on your news feed and never miss a post from JGS.  

Important Back to School Information 



WELCOME BACK TO SCHOOL JGS FAMILY!        WELCOME BACK TO SCHOOL JGS FAMILY!        WELCOME BACK TO SCHOOL JGS FAMILY!       

Welcome Back OPSO Officer Chris!!  
There will be a uniformed officer on patrol on and around 

our campus before and after school each day. These 

precautions are being taken to provide added security for 

our campus. Be sure to wave to Officer Chris and welcome 

him back to school! 

Continued: Important Back to School Information 

TARDY POLICY  
Each student is allowed 2 unexcused tardies each nine week period. Upon the third unexcused tardy and each tardy 

thereafter, a fee of $50 per child must be paid within 5 days of the offense. Excused tardies include medical and dental 

appointments or excuses at the discretion of the principal.  

SCHOOL & P.E. UNIFORMS 
¶  School uniforms may be purchased at 

Midsouth Medical Scrubs on Forsythe Avenue.   
¶ P.E. uniforms may be purchased locally at      

H. Mickel Sports. 
¶ JGS School crest for uniforms is available at   

H. Mickel Sports. 

CELL PHONE USE IN SCHOOL ZONES 
(LA Revised Statue Title 32.300.8) 

If you are driving through a school zone, during posted 
hours, it is against the law to use your cell phone or other 
mobile device for ANY REASON, including:  

¶ Making a phone call 

¶ Texting  

¶ Social Networking  
The only exceptions to this rule are:   

¶ You need to report an emergency (including traffic   
hazard or accidents.) 

¶ Your personal safety is at risk. 

¶ You need to report or avert a criminal act against 
someone (including yourself). 

¶ You are legally parked.  

¶ You operate an emergency vehicle and must use your 
cell phone as part of your job.  

If you are caught using your cell phone in a school zone, a 
police officer could charge you with a moving violation.  

Cafeteria News 
¶ Parents who drop off lunch after 8 a.m. should 
place it on top of the small table beside the door 
inside the cafeteria with their name clearly marked 
on the bag.  
¶ Please don't forget that we are not allowed to 

have fast food or soft drinks in our school 
cafeteria per the Federal Food & Nutrition 
Program. 

¶ If you do not wish for your child to participate 
in the Touch-N-Go Palm Scanner in the 
cafeteria, please notify our cafeteria manager, 
Bridget Fleming at 387-8967. Please consider 
participating in this revolutionary opportunity 
as it is very safe and efficient way to keep track 
of how much your child spends in the cafeteria 
as well as what they are eating. 

¶ Every child in school receives a Free or 
Reduced Lunch Application form. Please follow 
all directions carefully, if you choose to apply, 
return it to the Cafeteria Manager, Mrs. 
Bridget Fleming 
Watch for information to be sent home 

regarding instructions on making cafeteria 

payment through  

myschoolbucks.com  

 Parent Alert 
(Replacing School Messenger) 

Our text messaging system has changed to Renwebõs Parent Alert. If 

you have not received a text/phone call from Mrs. Patrick within the 

first week of school, please contact the school office so that we can 

make sure your information is added to the contact list. No òopt-inó 

required for Parent Alert.  

LUNCH SCHEDULE TIMES  
  10:15-10:45 Pre-K 3 
  10:25-10:55 Pre-K 4 
  10:35-11:05  Kindergarten 
  10:45-11:15 1st grade 
  10:55-11:25 2nd grade 
  11:15-11:45 3rd & 4th grades 
  11:45-12:05 5th & 6th grades 

  
 
 

Thank You to Mark Holyfield & Chris Ducote for 

serving as Dadsõ Club President and Vice President last year. 

We appreciate all of their hard work and dedication to our 

school. We are excited about Jason Wegener moving into 

the Presidentõs position for the 2018-2019 school year. 

Please call the school office if you would like to learn more 

about the JGS Dadsõ Club. 



WELCOME BACK TO SCHOOL JGS FAMILY!        WELCOME BACK TO SCHOOL JGS FAMILY!        WELCOME BACK TO SCHOOL JGS FAMILY!        WELCOME BACK TO SCHOOL JGS FAMILY!        WELCOME BACK TO SCHOOL JGS FAMILY!        WELCO 

  

 

Thurs.  August 16, 2018  

2:00 p.m. - 3:00 p.m.  

in the Cafeteria.  

New  Substitute Teacher Meeting  

Monday,  Aug. 20th  2:00pm-3:00pm         

Cafeteria  
FOR NEW SUBS ONLY  

If  you would like to substitute at JGS and have not been trained 

at JGS before,  please plan to attend.   

 
  

нлму-нлмф t¢h /ŀƭŜƴŘŀǊ 

 August 13 New Family Breakfast 
(8 am in the cafeteria) 
 
August 16 Room Mother Meeting 
(2pm in the cafeteria) 
 
October 23-26 Scholastic Book Fair 
 
October 26 Grandparent’s Day 
 
October 27 JGS FALL FESTIVAL 
 
December 21 Class Christmas Parties 
(11am-12pm) 
 
January 23 Mornings with Mom 
(7am) 
 
Feb 5-20  Raffle Ticket Sales 
 
Feb 14  Class Valentine Parties 
(2pm) 
 
Feb 25-28 Teacher Appreciation 
 
March 20  Donuts with Dad 
(7am) 
 
April 8-12 ACT Aspire Testing 
 
May 10  Field Day 
 
May 21  6th Grade Brunch and May Pole 
 
May 22  K and 6th Grade Graduations 
 
May 23   Last Day 

Welcome back to school! The PTO has been working hard this summer to get ready for an 
exciting new school year to begin! The annual used uniform sale in July was a huge success, 
thanks to the efforts of Chair Leslie Trahan and her committee of volunteers. A big 
thank you to Vickie Mellino, Caroline Brockman, Therese Nagem, Emily 
Nunnelee, Andree Eddleman, Katherine High, Amanda Smith, Rebecca 
Leaumont, Jaclyn Hall  and Molly Claire West.  
 
I would like to extend a big thank-you to Jason Wegener who has volunteered to be the 
Dadõs Club President this year and many thanks to Amy, Adyson and Remy Crick, 
Megan and Madison Shelby, Zeina Fakhre  and Blair Ramey who helped distribute 
the school supply packs to the classrooms this summer.  
 
The August Back to School Bash was a success due to the hard work of some of PTO 
volunteers including Amy Fakhre, Sadye Richert, Lillian Paxton, Susan Hopper, 
Tara McEnery, Jaclyn Hall, Megan Shelby, Katie Dean and Miranda Hemrick . 
They worked extremely hard to give our JGS families a big welcome-back celebration.   
 
Please keep in mind that THE JGS ANNUAL FUND will replace ALL of our previous 
fall fundraising events! Your generosity in the form of a tax-deductible donation to The JGS 
Annual Fund will afford us the opportunity to provide teacher retention, tuition assistance 
and campus improvements. Please be sure to fill out THE JGS ANNUAL FUND donor card 
that you received in the mail. This year there is a new option to make your donation 
online! They are also available on the school website, at the school and church offices as 
well as in the Gathering Space of the church. If you need more information regarding THE 
JGS ANNUAL FUND, please do not hesitate to give us a call! 
 
Be on the lookout for information about our FALL FESTIVAL this year that will take 
place Saturday, October 27, 2018 from 5:30-8:30 PM on the JGS campus. There will 
even more amusement rides, class carnival booths, a silent auction in the gym, a country 
store and much, much, more. This is sure to be loads of fun for the entire family!  
 
PTO volunteer forms will be coming home next week. Please fill those out and 
return no later than Wednesday, August 29 ! Without the volunteerism of our 
parents, none of these events would be possible!  A big thank you to all of those who 
have already volunteered their time and talent! 
 
Sincerely, 
Lillian Paxton & Sadye Richert, PTO Co-Presidents 
Susan Hopper, PTO Vice-President 

Your JGS Annual Fund Brochure & 

Donor Card should be arriving in the 
mail any day!  

 
Donations can be made  by : 

§ Cash 

§ Check  

§ Bank Draft  

§ Company Matching Gift  

§ WeShare Online Donation at  

         https://jesusgoodshepherd.weshareonline.org  

 

Every  JGS Annual Fund donation is  

100% tax deductible.  

PROTECTING GODõS 

CHILDREN CLASS  

 
Thursday, August 9  

Youth Ministry Room  

6:00pm -  9:00pm  

 
  

If you plan to drive for school field trips, coach 

sports, substitute teach, volunteer with 
scouts, vacation bible school, etc. please plan 

to attend. This class is mandatory for all employees 

and volunteers in the Diocese of Shreveport. 



P RINCIPAL ðS N OTES    M RS . L ISA  P ATRICK  

information with our school families. If you are a 
new family, please be on the look out for a 
text message from JGS in the next week. If you 
are not receiving group messages from the 
school, please call the school office.  
 
Please share the good news about our sweet 
school and vote for JGS as Best of the Delta 
each day until August 24th. The link to vote is  
http://thenewsstar.secondstreetapp.com. 
  
Thank you for your support this year as we 
continue to strive to provide the best Catholic 
education for our students. May God continue to 
bless all of our school families and Jesus the 
Good Shepherd School! 
 

  Mrs. Lisa Patrick, Principal 
  

Welcome back to JGS for the 2018-2019 school 
year! We are very happy to welcome our new 
students, returning students, families and faculty 
members. The school year is off to a wonderful 
start! The children and teachers seem ready for 
an exciting new year. Our current enrollment is 
306 students! 
  
We are so fortunate to have such a strong and 
dedicated faculty at Jesus the Good Shepherd.  
Please continue to keep them in your 
prayers throughout the school year. We 
welcome all of our new faculty members and look 
forward to a wonderful year. If you would like to 
join our team and serve as a substitute teacher at 
JGS please contact our school office as soon as 
possible or attend the substitute teacher meeting 
on Monday, August 20th at 2:00 p.m. in the 
cafeteria. 
 
We will continue to offer transportation to JGS by 
bus for our students living northeast of the 

Monroe area. Our church bus will stop in Mer 
Rouge, Bastrop and Sterlington. If your family is in 
need of transportation north of Monroe to and 
from school please contact our school office.   
 
Our very successful organic school garden has 
been taken care of all summer and we are 
thrilled that Mrs. Ashley Hays, Ms. Laura 
Maclin and Mr. Billy Burton  will serve as the 
Garden Coordinators again this year. We are 
again partnering with the LSU Ag Center to 
provide an outdoor classroom for all of our 
students in grades PreK 3-6th grade. Last year our 
students enjoyed planting, cultivating and eating 
the òfruits of their laboró and we are very happy 
to be able to offer this outdoor classroom again 
this year. When you are at the school, be sure to 
check our constantly changing garden.   
 
School Messenger will be replaced by Renwebõs 
Parent Alert., our automated text messaging 
system that we use to communicate important 

 

 
A huge thank you to Katherine 

Gilbert  for serving as the JGS 

Athletic Director. Katherine will 

continue as AD for the 2018/19 

school year! 

Thank you JGS dads who are 

volunteering their time to coach 

our JGS Football teams:  
Tackle 1  

Tommy Marsala, Marty 

Verhagen & Micky Wilkinson  

Tackle 2  

Anthony Jacola, Tony Patrick & 

Josh Hays 

Box Tops For Education 
Please continue to turn in your 

box top labels. Every one helps!  

 

 

Thank you to Marty DeSeamus for heading up the Boy Scouts for many years at JGS 

School. Please welcome  Mr. Mark McKenzie as new Scout Leader!   
JGS SCOUT ROUND -UP MEETING  

Thurs., AUG. 28 @ 6:00PM 

JGS CAFETERIA 

 JGS WELCOMES NEW TEACHERS  
 

Miss Madison Blackford  
Kindergarten 

 
Ms. Elizabeth Creel  

Kindergarten 
 

Mrs. Laura Marchbank  
3rd Grade 

 
Mrs. Madison Guy  

5th Grade English 
6th Grade English & Literature 

 
Help us welcome our new teachers to 

the JGS School Family!  

 

8/9 Thur.  First day of school - full day  

 Protecting God’s Children 6pm 

8/13 Mon. New Family Breakfast 8am 
 (cafeteria) 
8-15 Wed. Holy Day of Obligation-Mass  8am 

8/16 Thur. Room Mother meeting  2pm 
 (cafeteria) 
8/20 Mon. New Sub. Teacher meeting  2pm 
 (New subs only) 
9/3 Mon. No school - Labor Day Holiday 

Ebooks Online
Donõt forget that we offer Ebooks online for students in grades K-6 in the subjects of 

Science and Social Studies. This is a wonderful tool that enables your children to 
access textbooks online at home in the event that they have forgotten a book at 
school or if they just donõt want to carry the textbooks home in the backpack.  

Passcodes will be sent home during the first few weeks of school for Ebooks Online.  
Call Mrs. Anthony in the school office if you have questions. 
 

RenWebõs ParentsWeb (replacing Edline)  
ParentsWeb is a private and secure parentsõ portal that will allow parents to view 

academic information specific to their children, while protecting their childrenõs 
information from others. You may view your childõs grades, attendance and 

homework, as well as other useful school information. You can also communicate 

with teachers and other school staff online whenever necessary. Parents and 
students will be given the schoolõs district code and instructions at the beginning of 
the school year to create their new ParentsWeb account.  (Look for important 

information coming home regarding ParentsWeb access and features.)  

Tuition Tax Deduction  
Have you heard about the Tuition Tax Deduction?  Taxpayers will be allowed to 

deduct up to half of their tuition and other costs up to $5000 per child.  Check out 
ww.revenue.louisiana.gov or our school website at www.jesusgoodshepherd.org 
for more information.  Donõt forget to save your receipts from the purchase of 

school uniforms and/or supplies this year!  

  

Integrated Pest Management  
Per the guidelines of Louisiana Pesticide Law, Jesus the Good Shepherd School has 
implemented and maintains an Integrated Pest Management Plan.  Please notify the 
school in writing if your child is hypersensitive to pesticides of any kind.   

 

Check for Lice  

With the end of summer baseball and softball, your child may have some unwanted 
"visitors" in their hair. Please check your child's hair thoroughly. For more information 
go to www.cdc.gov/lice/head  

IMPORTANT INFORMATION  

§ We are still in need of Girl Scout Leaders. 

If you are interested in volunteering, please contact the 

school office. 

Mrs. Patrick & Mrs. 

Anthony participated in and 

received certificates for 

Active Shooter Hazardous 

Awareness Training with Homeland Security 

Emergency Preparedness over the summer 

break. We continue to update our school safety 

plan annually.  


